






We are, as they say, “living in interesting times” here in the Okanagan.  Just when it 
seemed like we were headed for the drought of the decade, we had a rainy spring that 
rescued our water supplies.  In that tense time before the weather changed, it became 
obvious how important the OBWB’s role is in getting the word out.  Starting from the 
grassroots, citizens, local governments and water suppliers began asking for information.   
At the same time, senior government was telling us that they needed a partner at the local 
level.  Meeting needs in the middle is what the OBWB really does best.

As a result, this year the OBWB took a big leap forward with communications.  With 
presentations, workshops, webinars, and the new Okanagan WaterWise program, we 
want to get up-to-date information out so people can make better choices.  For me, having 
the knowledge about what is really happening is the first step for water management.  
There is only one taxpayer, and we need to get the highest possible value out of each 
dollar.  We do that by leveraging every project, stretching the funding by matching it with 
other partners, and making best use of all the results that come in.  

The directors on the board are bridges out to the public. The OBWB has representatives 
from very different communities with different needs.  Whether we come to the table 
from Osoyoos, Kelowna or rural areas in the North Okanagan, the board’s diversity of 
backgrounds and experiences is hugely important.  The diversity of the Okanagan Water 
Stewardship Council Council, with water stakeholders from across the valley—is just as 
important. What we all have in common is water, and when we make the right decisions 
for the watershed, we know each of our communities benefits. It is a great feeling, and 
why the OBWB works so well together.

What’s ahead? This coming year we are looking forward to “bringing home” the results 
of a number of different projects, including the three-year Okanagan Water Supply and 
Demand study.  Going out and getting information and not using it is like buying a new 
bicycle and letting it sit in the garage.  We only get the benefit when we take it out on the 
road.

Stu



Welcome to the OBWB 2009-10 Annual Report.

The theme for 2009-10 is “Growing partnerships, bringing home results.”  Forty years 
ago, the OBWB was established as a collaboration between the three Okanagan regional 
districts.  The two questions for every new project are: “Does it benefit everyone in the 
valley?”  And, “Who are our partners?”  Using this model, we have had a great year—
completing big projects and kicking off new initiatives.

The OBWB is unique in B.C., allowing Okanagan communities to solve shared problems 
and pool resources across jurisdictions.  The valley’s recent progress has stimulated much 
interest in Okanagan water governance—the OBWB’s mandate and extent of authority.  In 
answer, this year the board published a governance manual, an easy reference for our 
local government partners and others outside the valley.

The OBWB’s structure allows a variety of programs under one roof, but they all share 
a common theme of best practices in water management.  We have two popular grant 
programs, we are out on the lakes controlling watermilfoil in summer and winter, and we 
have an extremely active water management initiative—addressing the science and policy 
needs of Okanagan communities. The water management initiative is supported by the 
stakeholders of our Water Stewardship Council. We have also expanded public outreach 
this year, getting water information out to homeowners, students, and businesses. 

As a hub for water collaboration, we have been fortunate this year to receive more than 
$650,000 in new grant commitments, and to claim almost $800,000 from prior senior 
government pledges.  These funds allow us to do very comprehensive water studies and 
make this information accessible to planners and policy makers. 

The Okanagan is an inspiring place to work on water issues.  Despite our shortages and 
concerns, there is a strong community spirit and shared value in the benefits of good 
water management.

Anna



CHAIR: Stu Wells, RDOS, Mayor, Town of Osoyoos
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Thank you to staff completing service with the Water Board in 2009:

Kellie Garcia, Research and Communications Coordinator - Kellie now holds the role of 
Director at Insight Environmental Consulting, Inc.  Congratulations Kellie!



 The Okanagan Basin Water Board provides leadership 
to protect and enhance quality of life in the Okanagan Basin through 
sustainable water resource management.

That the Okanagan has a sustainable water system, meeting 
the needs of residents and agriculture while fully supporting wildlife 
and natural areas - now and in the future.



Governance is a catch-all word for who makes decisions, how and why they are made, and 
who is accountable for the outcomes.  For much of its history, B.C. has had loose water 
laws, with most of the authority held by the province.  With the modernization of the B.C. 
Water Act, government hopes to improve and tighten some aspects of water policy and 
delegate more authority to local jurisdictions.  The OBWB is one of the few watershed 
institutions in B.C. and has only recently started to explore how it can best serve the 
valley in a water management role—building flexibility and helping communities adapt 
to challenges.  In 2009-10, we produced the first-ever OBWB governance manual.  We 
are now sharing our experiences with the Ministry of Environment and interested local 
governments throughout B.C.

The basic role of the OBWB is to bridge the water interests of all the Okanagan communities 
and find sustainable solutions to shared problems.  Our primary governance tool is the 
board table, where directors from across the valley identify common concerns and earmark 
shared resources to address the issue.  The board advocates for local governments on 
Okanagan water issues, providing a unified voice to senior government.  The OBWB also 
acts as a hub of communications and water information for governments, universities, 
and the public.

The OBWB has no regulatory duties.  This is seen as a strength, rather than a weakness.  
It can be difficult to build a consensus between so many varied interests and stakeholders 
when you are also a regulator.  Instead, we are able to ask the question: “Since we don’t 
carry a big stick, how can we lead with carrots?”  In this role, trust grows and communities 
are brought together.  When problems cannot be solved locally, the province continues 
to act as the final decision-maker, refereeing between local jurisdictions and where local 
needs conflict with activities on crown land.

The OBWB’s formal submission to the B.C. Water Act Modernization recommends that 
the province put legislation in place to enable other regions in B.C. to form their own 
Water Boards, according to local need and interest.  The OBWB’s governance manual is 
available at: www.obwb.ca/structure_governance. 

1 Setting a New Course in British Columbia: water governance reform options and opportunities. Prepared for 

the B.C. Ministry of Environment by the Polis Project on Ecological Governance, Victoria, B.C.



The theme of our 2009-10 annual report is  .” 
This theme is evident in the work of  the OBWB’s three principle programs:

 



Since the Water Conservation and Quality Improvement (WQCI) Grant Program began 
four years ago, the aim has been to encourage collaboration and promote best practices 
in Okanagan water management. The results have been improved communications and 
stronger partnerships between local governments, the OBWB, and other water stakeholders 
in the basin, with some partnerships continuing beyond the life of the received grant. 

The program is always oversubscribed 
and very competitive. In 2009-10, 
grant requests totaled $651,052. In all, 
$300,000 was awarded to 19 projects. 
In some cases, partial funding was 
awarded to allow a greater number of 
projects to move forward. The funds 
matched and leveraged in 2009-
10 reached nearly $850,000, which 
includes in-kind donations and external 
funding. Many recipients secured 
contributions from NGO’s, universities, 
senior governments, and industry.

This year’s projects are diverse in scope, and include: 
source protection assessments for lake intakes and 
upper elevation watersheds to reduce risks to drinking 
water; xeriscape education and creation of an online, 
searchable, plant database; monitoring water quality 
during the Okanagan River Restoration and sampling 
bottom-dwelling invertebrates to assess water quality. 

Grant recipients are encouraged to publicize their 
projects to raise awareness of water management 
issues, and to share their results with other local 
governments and community groups across the 
Okanagan.

Many of the projects initiated with funds from the WQCI grant program lead to partnerships that last 
well into the future. Growing partnerships may be the greatest benefit of the program; While grants help 
complete individual projects, the community built by working on shared problems opens doors to further 
collaboration such that the whole is greater than the sum of its parts.           



The Okanagan Xeriscape Association has created 
a searchable plant database on their website, 
www.okanaganxeriscape.org.  The database lists 
a wide variety of low water and xeriscape plant 
options suitable for the Okanagan.  Homeowners, 
landscapers, and gardeners alike can use the 
database by entering the desired plant type (flower, 
shrub, tree), size, water requirements (none, low, 
moderate), bloom month, or even bloom colour 
they desire.  Based on these factors, the database 
provides a list of plants that can be found at local 
nurseries.  This tool can help basin residents plan 
beautiful, lush gardens and yards that require very 
little water—perfect for our hot and dry climate.  
With funding from the WCQI program, the Okanagan 
Xeriscape Association and its database are starting 
to change the old perception of xeriscaping—no rock 
gardens necessary! 

Foreshore inventory mapping (FIM) was completed for the 
southern portions of Okanagan Lake by the Regional District 
of Okanagan-Similkameen, and for Kalamalka and Wood 
Lakes by the Okanagan Collaborative Conservation Program 
(OCCP).  These add to a library of maps that is coming close 
to covering the entire mainstem system. FIM uses Global 
Positioning Systems and video to catalogue characteristics 
of a lake’s foreshore.  This information can then be used to 
digitally map out the integrity of the foreshore—how much 
area has been affected by development and what natural 
area remains.  Local governments are using this information 
to protect and conserve sensitive foreshore areas.The data 
is also available to the public via the Community Mapping 
Network at http://cmnbc.ca/.

Water Conservation and Quality Improvement grant applications go through a stringent review process to 
ensure funded projects produce tangible results and provide benefits to the entire valley.



The Water Science portion of the Water Management Program embarked on, or completed, 
a number of significant projects in 2009-10, including Phase 2 of the Okanagan Water 
Supply and Demand Study, a Drought Planning Workshop and the resulting Drought 
Webinar Series, the Streamlined Water Use Reporting Tool, and the Endocrine Disrupting 
Compounds Study.  What follows are some of the results of that work.

In March, 2010, we completed Phase 2 of the 
Okanagan Water Supply and Demand (OWSD) 
Project. The study used the latest modeling 
technology to assess how water supplies 
might be affected by climate change and 
population growth. It looked at groundwater, 
stream flows, environmental water needs, 
and water use, comparing water supplies 
against water demands.  The effort was led by 
the OBWB and B.C.’s Ministry of Environment, 
and included many other partners. With in-
kind contributions, the total budget was over 
$3 million dollars, including about $410,000 
from the OBWB.

The last comprehensive water study in the Okanagan Basin was completed in 1974.  
Since then, the population has boomed and as a result, the Okanagan has the lowest per 
person water supply in Canada.  Water management practices have advanced, but our 
major industries—including agriculture and tourism—depend heavily on water resources.  
The Okanagan Water Supply and Demand project fills a key information gap. 

The risk of water shortages is increasing in the valley, and some areas are more at risk than 
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The OWSD project was lead by the OBWB and the Ministry of Environment. Other partners included: the 
B.C. ministries of Agriculture and Lands, Community and Rural Development, and Forests and Range; 
Agriculture and Agri-Food Canada; Environment Canada; Fisheries and Oceans Canada; Okanagan Nation 
Alliance; B.C. Agriculture Council; Water Supply Association of B.C.; UBC; UVic; SFU; and the UofL, Alta.



others. The Okanagan naturally fluctuates between dry and wet years, and some areas 
have more rain and snow or bigger reservoirs than others.  Climate change will increase 
the growing season and demand for irrigation.  At the same time, it will decrease winter 
snowpack—a critical form of water storage. There will also be lower summer stream-flows 
when we need water the most, and there will be more competition between human and 
environmental needs. Even communities with lake intakes are at risk of shortages.  To use 
our water resources sustainably, we are limited to the amount of water that is naturally 
replenished each year.   

Each of the Okanagan’s 101 water utilities is different, depending on their water sources, 
reservoir capacity, and location in the valley, and some are more vulnerable to drought 
than others.  Utility managers have a range of options to address these issues, from 
increasing reservoir capacity to reducing water demands through conservation and 
improved efficiency. Developing drought response plans for each utility will help reduce 
impacts of shortages on residents, farms, and businesses.

On average, Okanagan residents use 675 litres of water per person, per day.  This average 
is taken from year-round use, and only looks at users on residential properties.  This is 
much higher than the Canadian average of 329 litres per person, per day and higher than 
the averages of most other countries.  The majority of residential water is used for outdoor 
landscaping during the summer. 

Agriculture is the largest water use sector in the Okanagan Valley and the industry most 
vulnerable to persistent drought. The ongoing health of the industry will depend on 
development of agreements for water sharing during shortages, reducing uncertainty 
about water availability, and reducing competition between farmers and urban and 
environmental water needs.

A number of local governments have already accessed project results for master water plans and regional 
growth strategies. The OBWB is working to make the data and models even more accessible for local 
government planners and engineers with funds from Natural Resources Canada. A special web-interface 
will allow users to view the study results.      



The Okanagan Valley is a naturally dry place. Historic drought trends in the Okanagan 
show the valley has a one in 10 chance each year of experiencing a severe drought and 
receiving less than half its average annual precipitation. Even still, the severity of the 
drought conditions in 2009 surprised most residents of the valley, and water purveyors 
were in need of information, and quickly. Although the OBWB generally deals with long-
term planning, our role as a communication hub allowed us to bring together water 
purveyors and managers, scientists, and politicians for a full-day workshop on drought 
response in the basin.

The workshop, entitled Living Within Our Means, provided purveyors with real-time 
estimates of reservoir and lake levels, and stream flows. It provided a venue for 
stakeholders to voice their concerns and discuss water storage development, common 
drought triggers for valley lakes, coordination of water conservation bylaws, and defining 
and communicating drought to the public. As a result of the workshop, there was a call 
for more proactive and collaborative basin-wide drought planning. Recommendations 
were made to local and senior governments, water purveyors, and to the Okanagan Basin 
Water Board. Recommendations to the OBWB included:

 • Build a basin-wide drought response framework 

 • Forge coordinated drought response agreements between local and senior   
  governments

 • Develop the required science to support “drought-proofing” the valley

The workshop began a dialogue about how to prepare the Okanagan Basin for, and limit 
the impact of, future water shortages.  The OBWB is committed to advocating for and 
coordinating the implementation of the workshop’s recommendations and ensuring 
drought planning remains a high priority in the Okanagan Basin.  

With only three weeks to plan, the OBWB brought together 87 people, representing more than 45 different 
agencies to forge a valley-wide plan to address drought. At the end of the day, the presentations and 
discussions led to a series of concrete recommendations for senior governments, local governments and 
water purveyors, as well as for the Water Board itself.  



OBWB staff organized the first “Drought-Proofing 
the Okanagan” water supply webinar series to fill an 
information gap highlighted by the drought workshop.  
The series was designed to bring together experts 
in climate, weather forecasting, water science, and 
agriculture to assess the water supply in the spring.   
It is easier and more effective to start conservation 
measures early, before drought conditions actually 
hit, to ensure that water is available to meet 
environmental, domestic and agricultural needs 
through the summer and fall.

Each of the three virtual sessions (February/April/
June) presented current hydrometric data including 
meteorology, stream flow, snow pack, and reservoir 
levels.  Participants could then use this information 
to assess current drought risk for their areas and possible responses.  The series’ intended 
audience was water professionals, agriculturalists and local government staff.  

The short, one-hour format and use of 
virtual meeting technology made it easy 
for stakeholders to participate.  More than 
30 people tuned in from throughout the 
Okanagan.  The content of each webinar was 
posted to the OBWB website for those who 
could not participate. 

Planning for drought—and beginning water 
conservation measures early during a 
drought year—is essential.  The Water Board 
is committed to ensuring that water policy 
is developed in a proactive and responsible 
way, rather than on the run.  

The drought webinar series was a communication tool created as a direct result of the Drought Planning 
Workshop. Participants found the online seminars useful and convenient to attend. As such, the 
OBWB intends to hold the webinar series each spring.  In the words of one participant: “This method of 
communication is GREAT and worked very well for me!” 



 

Dr. Jeff Curtis, Associate Professor at UBC Okanagan, and graduate student, Tricia 
Brett, are sampling municipal wastewater to compare predicted and actual levels of 
four estrogen compounds: natural Estrone, Estradiol, and Estriol, and the synthetic 
Ethinylestradiol, which is used in almost all oral 
contraceptive pills.  These are classified as endocrine 
disrupting compounds (EDCs) because they can alter 
organisms’ hormonal balances.  At high, chronic levels 
of exposure, EDCs can cause feminization of male fish 
and amphibians. At very high levels, can collapse fish 
populations.

EDCs are found in all human wastewater, and 
because the Okanagan Basin’s water supplies are 
all interconnected, downstream residents receive 
wastewater from upstream communities.  Vernon’s 
wastewater is discharged into a reservoir for spray 
irrigation, Kelowna’s into Lake Okanagan, and 
Penticton’s into Okanagan River. The differences 
between discharge practices of the cities might allow 
the researchers to identify ways to reduce risks of EDC 
impacts in the Okanagan.  

Preliminary results indicate that concentrations 
of the EDC estrone are lower than expected in 
wastewater from Vernon and Penticton, and 
higher than expected in wastewater from Kelowna.  
Sampling and analysis of wastewater discharge is 
ongoing.

The Water Management Program is committed to supporting research that protects and enhances 
sustainable water resource management in the Okanagan.  Partnering with researchers like Dr. Curtis at 
UBC Okanagan supports locally-focused applications of world-class science, with results that will directly 
benefit all valley residents.



The Streamlined Water 
User Reporting System 
– Okanagan Pilot (SWURT) 
is an online tool that allows 
large-volume water users 
in the Okanagan to report 
and track their water use.  
The SWURT tool is simple 
and easy to use and its 
development was guided 
by a technical committee of 
water suppliers, co-chaired 
by Mike Stamhuis and 
Bruce Wilson.  

SWURT will improve 
efficiency for both the 
water user and government 
agencies by standardizing 

data collection and organizing the information in a useable form. The system helps 
government water and infrastructure planners understand water use at a large geographic 
scale, and helps individual utilities understand their own water use patterns and compare 
themselves to neighbours and other water users. 

After adding their data, water users have access to two main features: 

 • The “Dashboard” lets water purveyors compare, at a  glance,  their use and lake/  
  reservoir levels against other purveyors. It also provides current climate,   
  evapotranspiration, and drought information for their area. 
 • The “Reports” feature allows water purveyors to export and     
  print their compiled data into an easy-to-use spreadsheet. 

Along with allowing water purveyors to improve their water management, the SWURT 
system will eliminate the need for annual reports to B.C.’s Ministry of Environment.   

Two workshops were held during the spring of 2010 to test the usability of SWURT.  Twenty-six participants, 
representing about 70% of water delivered in the Okanagan, provided important feedback on the 
development of the web-based reporting tool.  
     



The Okanagan Water Stewardship Council is the technical advisory body of the OBWB, 
providing input on a range of policy and management issues facing the Okanagan.   The 
council is a broad-based group of technical experts and water stakeholder group members 
that provides independent advice and policy recommendations to the Board of Directors 
to support sustainable water management.

 In the early spring of 2009, the Board of Directors requested that the council review and 
comment on the B.C. Government’s Water Act Modernization (WAM) process.  The intent 
was to have the council support a board submission to the Province of B.C., providing 
an “Okanagan perspective” and commenting on key water management issues being 
explored as part of the WAM process.  The council, with the leadership of chair Dr. Bernie 
Bauer, prepared a document titled: Modernizing the B.C. Water Act – The Okanagan Voice.  
The document was submitted to the B.C. Government on April 23, 2010.

Building on the Okanagan Sustainable Water Strategy, which the OWSC developed in 
2008, the council has provided a venue for varied water stakeholders to voice concerns 
and discuss big water issues, such as: water governance, economics, and supply 
management (rainwater, drought) in the Okanagan Valley. The council frequently brings 
in water experts to present on topical issues, keep council members informed and up-
to-date. In an effort to share this knowledge with the broader Okanagan community, the 
multimedia presentations are posted on the OBWB website, www.obwb.ca, providing a 
library of information on contemporary and emerging water issues.

The council is a strong example of OBWB partnership-building. The OWSC brings together a diverse group of 
water stakeholders, representing from 27 different agencies.  The council has enabled stakeholders to find a 
common voice for sustainable water management in the basin, producing the landmark documents Okanagan 
Sustainable Water Strategy (2008) and Modernizing the B.C. Water Act – The Okanagan Voice (2010). 



As the agency charged with water leadership in the Okanagan, the OBWB  is a 
communications hub for information on Okanagan water.  We are continually working 
to improve communication and outreach, improve accountability, and serve the public, 
water stakeholders and local government as efficiently and effectively as possible.  

The OBWB has an extensive corporate website, www.obwb.ca, with information with 
information on  Water Board programs, the Board of Directors and Stewardship Council 
(OWSC), news updates, and links to research projects and partner websites.

The monthly OBWB Board Report was introduced in May 2008 to highlight activities 
and decisions arising from OBWB meetings. Our distribution list now sits at 181 and is 
continually growing. 

OBWB staff participated in a number of public forums, conferences and events in 2009-
10, all with the goal of sharing and gathering water information. Presentations were 
made to local and regional government boards and councils.  We were also invited to 
speak with water-related organizations, such as B.C. Water and Waste Association and 
Fraser Assembly, but also a number of unrelated community groups and professional 
organizations, suggesting a growing interest in water issues. The Water Board was also 
pleased to co-host  a variety of events for World Water Week with UBC-Okanagan.

The OBWB maintains an active relationship with local media, recognizing the significance 
of this partnership for sharing information on important water issues with the public. This 
year saw extensive news coverage 
of OBWB and OWSC initiatives, 
including the launch of Phase 2 of 
the Okanagan Water Supply and 
Demand project, World Water Week 
events, and projects funded through 
OBWB grant programs. All news 
articles are posted on the OBWB 
website.



The Okanagan WaterWise initiative was born out of discussions by the OBWB’s Board 
of Directors in 2009, who believed in the need for a community outreach program to 
unite valley residents with the understanding that we are all critically linked by one water 
source. 

A phone survey was conducted 
with a random sampling of 
400 residents throughout the 
Okanagan Valley. The purpose 
of the survey was to determine 
the level of understanding on 
the OBWB’s Okanagan Water 
Management Program and water 
issues in general in the valley.

 • Water quality was chosen as the most important issue facing  water in the
  Okanagan, followed by water shortages.  
 • 43% of respondents agreed there is currently a water supply problem in the   
  Okanagan Valley and 64% agreed there is likely to be a water supply problem  
  within the next 10 years. 
 • Only 16% of respondents thought they were knowledgeable about water issues  
  in the Okanagan, while 69% felt they were somewhat knowledgeable and 15%  
  said they have no knowledge of water issues.
 • The longer someone has lived in the valley, the higher they ranked their
  knowledge of water issues in the Okanagan.
 •  45% of respondents said they would most likely get information about water  
  issues facing their community by phoning the regional district/local government  
  (followed by newspaper at 33%, online - 26%, television - 17%, and radio - 10%).

Water quality
Water shortages
Forest fires
Growing population
Increased land development
Pine beetle
Climate change

89%
82% 79%

63% 60% 60%
56%

Okanagan WaterWise is a public outreach initiative of the OBWB.  Its purpose is to provide a valley-wide 
water protection message, recognizing that Okanagan residents share one water.  The program’s success 
is dependent on strong relationships with local governments, water suppliers, agencies working in water, 
and the public.  
     



While Okanagan WaterWise is intended to appeal to the Okanagan general public, its 
success over the long term rests with a younger, more socially and environmentally aware 
group: school-aged children (6-18 years), college/university students (18-24), and young 
adults (25-34)—especially women who ranked issues facing water in the Okanagan higher 
overall than men. 

At the core of Okanagan WaterWise is 
the message “One Valley. One Water.” 
— reflecting the interconnectedness of 
our water resources and the need for 
everyone in the basin to do their part 
to protect it.  This message is shared 
through a number of communication 
tactics and creative concepts, including 
the resource-rich and visually-appealing 
website, www.okwaterwise.ca. By the 
end of the fiscal year, in March 2010, 
the website development was nearly 
complete and the first outreach tactic 
was created—a water bottle banner 
display showing the Okanagan’s very 
high rate of water consumption.  The 
display was unveiled at the launch 
of Phase 2 of the Water Supply and 
Demand Study. 

 An initial outreach strategy was developed, informed by the phone survey, numerous meetings with 
OBWB staff, the OWSC’s communications committee and various stakeholders.  The program was named 
“Okanagan WaterWise,” a logo was created, as was an initial website design and various communication 
tactics, including mascots for the program’s younger audience.  



The goal of the OBWB’s Eurasian Watermilfoil Management Program is to reduce the 
density of non-native aquatic weeds so they do not interfere with public enjoyment of our 
lakes, or have negative impacts on the aquatic ecosystem. The program is the longest 
running Water Board program, using mechanical control methods developed over more 
than 30 years in operation. The program focuses on rototilling, which de-roots the plants, 
in the late fall through to spring, and harvesting of particularly dense weed beds in the 
summer.

Tourism is one of the biggest industries in the Okanagan, and the enjoyment of our lakes 
is one of the primary draws to the area. The Eurasian Watermilfoil Control Program works 
to keep the publicly enjoyed waters clean and weed-free.

Milfoil harvesting in the summer of 2009 involved some work in the south end of Wood 
Lake, an area that had not required harvesting for a number of years.  A mild winter 
was key to the successful 2009-10 rototilling season, as iced-over lakes can prevent the 
machines from accessing weed beds. 

In 2008, the OBWB purchased a rubber-tracked crawler made by Morooka.  An extensive 
retrofit made it suitable as a shallow water cultivator in areas unsuitable for floating 
rototillers. The OBWB milfoil crew tested the Morooka on Kelowna foreshore this spring, 
while finalizing the mechanical aspects of water-proofing a machine for such a unique 
purpose.  The Morooka is ready to become a regular part of the milfoil control program in 
early spring. 

Look for it in Okanagan Lake in the spring of 2011! 

The Water Board’s milfoil control program is one of the agency’s most recognized programs in the valley.  
Staff members field regular phone calls from the public looking for information on the aquatic weed.  The 
OBWB has also been asked to share its knowledge on milfoil control with other jurisdictions and is always 
looking to build partnerships and learn from the experience of others. 



For more than 30 years, the OBWB has helped communities leverage infrastructure 
grants from senior levels of government to extend sewers to neighbourhoods with leaky 
septic fields, and to upgrade sewage treatment plants. Nutrient pollution in our lakes and 
rivers once caused health hazards and noxious algae blooms. Cleaning up Okanagan 
wastewater has been a success story that every community can take credit for, with more 
than 90% reduction in phosphorus loading. Because of this program, the Okanagan even 
has special protections in law that ensure only municipally-owned facilities can discharge 
treated wastewater to surface waters.

 In 2009-10, the OBWB distributed almost $2 million dollars 
in debt-retirement grants to 14 local governments. As well, 
a new grant of $80,000 per year was awarded to extend 
sewer to homes in northwest Osoyoos where leaky systems 
may be contributing to aquatic weed growth. The annual 
grants are designed to help communities make payments 
on 20-year loans from the Municipal Finance Authority 
(MFA). This year the MFA lowered interest rates, reducing 
debt payments and future requisitions. 

The OBWB has begun a financial review and reorganization 
of this grant program—updating the application and 
invoicing process for easier tracking and management. 

Once completed, a how-to manual will be sent to each municipality, making it simpler for 
finance departments to access program information. 

Ongoing reduction in phosphorous loading is the most important result of the Sewage Facilities Grant 
Program. The program is unique in B.C., demonstrating that local governments understand that everyone 
wins when water is kept clean.



It is very gratifying to look back at the progress of the last fiscal year, and exciting to look 
toward the future.   

Over the coming year we will be busy delivering water management tools–science, policy, 
and communication tools–to Okanagan local governments, water suppliers, the public 
and other stakeholders.  Some of these include: delivering the Okanagan WaterWise 
website and program–an Okanagan-focused entry point for public information about water 
conservation and protection in the valley; developing the scientific basis for a valley-wide 
drought plan; holding a “From Rain to Resource” workshop, showcasing the latest tools for 
improving stormwater management; launching the Streamlined Water Use Reporting Tool 
for water utilities; and establishing access to the OKWater Database, making information 
from the Okanagan Water Supply & Demand Project available to planning departments.  We 
hope also to do a comparative study examining water pricing for domestic and agricultural 
users in the Okanagan. Meanwhile, we continue to update and streamline our long-term 
programs for sewerage facilities grants and Eurasian watermilfoil control.  

Our goal is always to improve the level of service and the depth of information for Okanagan 
water management, and we look forward to doing this in the coming year.



The OBWB’s responsibility is to provide water leadership, but it’s our financial structure 
that allows water initiatives to move forward.  The OBWB’s structure allows the regional 
districts to pool resources and direct them to shared problems.  On one hand, we are a 
granting agency, but we can also receive grants from senior government agencies.  Local 
dollars are used to leverage external funds, and build funding partnerships for Okanagan 
projects. 
 

In 2009-10, the OBWB moved its financial administration from the Regional District of 
North Okanagan to the Regional District of Central Okanagan and took the opportunity 
to update its financial systems, which are still being finalized. The reorganization allows 
OBWB to improve its methods for managing the grants and contracts of its many programs, 
and improve systems for amortizing capital assets. 

The 2009-10 OBWB Financial Statements reflect another year of significant activity. The 
OBWB distributed almost $2 million in Sewage Facilities Grants, and $300,000 in Water 
Conservation and Quality Improvement Grants to Okanagan communities. As in prior 
years, we also received substantial senior government grants – cash and commitments 
– for Okanagan water projects. Some of these funds are held in reserve to support 
multi-year contracts and funding agreements for the Okanagan Water Supply & Demand 
Project, the Groundwater Assessment of the Okanagan Basin, and projects under the 
Water Management Program. Administration costs met budget forecasts and were 
shared among the Water Board’s three principle programs: Water Management, Eurasian 
Watermilfoil Control, and the Sewage Facilities Grants.



 • $402,306 from the Gas Tax Agreement for two projects: the Okanagan Water  
  Supply & Demand Project and the Groundwater Bylaws Toolkit
 • $296,900 from the Canada-B.C. Water Supply Expansion Program for the 
  Okanagan Water Supply & Demand Project
 • $15,000 from Environment Canada for the Okanagan Conservation Partnership  
  website – sharing GIS maps of sensitive aquatic habitats with planners and the  
  public
 • $62,764 from the Ministry of Environment for groundwater assessment projects
 • $20,000 from the Ministry of Community and Rural Development for two 
  projects: the Okanagan Water Forum at Penticton BCWWA meeting and the 
  Master Wastewater Management Plan
 • $23,598 from the Canada Water Resources Association for One Watershed, One  
  Water conference revenue sharing

 • $449,300 from Natural Resources Canada for the Okanagan Water Supply &  
  Demand Project
 • $68,584 from the Gas Tax Agreement for the Okanagan Water Supply & Demand  
  Project
 • $154,000 from the Building Canada program for the Streamlined Water Use   
  Reporting Tool
 • $25,000 from Environment Canada for the Okanagan Conservation Partnership  
  website



 

NOTE 1. Each Okanagan Valley property owner contributed at the same rate of approximately $6.00/$100,000 
assessment in 2009-10.
NOTE 2. As part of the financial update, there were changes in 2009-10 in expense allocations, and differences 
between years.  All programs were within planned budgets.
NOTE 3. A number of OBWB projects are multi-year commitments for which funds are accumulated and disbursed.  
(See p. 28)

Levies from member regional districts NOTE 

 North Okanagan 667 669
 Central Okanagan 2,004 2,028
 Okanagan-Similkameen 753 758
Government grants and contracts 821 185
Non-government grants and contracts 3 9
Interest income 16 84

NOTE 2

Sewage Facilities 1,792 2,038
Aquatic weed control 521 430
Water management 972 1,088
Water Supply & Demand Project  633 745

Current assets (cash and accounts receivable) 3,069 2,268
Property, plant and equipment 247 265

Current liabilities 1,121 683
Accumulated surplus (end of year) NOTE 3 1,849

(in thousands) (in thousands)









2008 - 2009 marked a great milestone in our efforts to create positive stewardship for the 
precious water resource we all share. Hundreds of stakeholders, scientists, politicians, 
community leaders and others worked more closely together than ever before on the 
critical details of how we can ensure that we have an adequate, sustainable supply of 
clean water into the future.

I’m pleased to report that the Okanagan Basin Water Board played a key role in 
moving this work forward – not just by supporting research, funding community water-
improvement projects, advising governments, and informing the public – but, importantly, 
by fostering widespread co-operation and collaboration among everyone involved. Through 
partnerships, we are succeeding!

The Okanagan Basin Water Board itself is a collaboration between Okanagan communities, 
and is supported by a collaborative stakeholder group – the Okanagan Water Stewardship 
Council. We had many successes this year – release of the Sustainable Water Strategy; 
near-final work on the Okanagan Water Supply & Demand Study; production of the 
Groundwater Bylaws Toolkit; and co-hosting of the national One Watershed-One Water 
conference.  And there were many more achievements.

I am proud of the Valley-wide leadership provided by our dedicated staff and the committed 
members of our Board and Stewardship Council. I’m honoured to serve with them as we 
all work together to take the best possible care of our one and only source of water: the 
Okanagan watershed. 
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